
Pronunciation – Grammar- Vocabulary

I. Choose the letter A, B, C, or D to indicate the word whose underlined part differs from the other three in pronunciation in each of the following questions. (0.5 point)

1. A. united B. union C. unhappy D. usually
2. A. reason B. consist C. establish D. promise

II. Choose the letter A, B, C, or D to indicate the word that differs from the other three in the position of the primary stress in each of the following questions. (0.5 point)

3. A. music B. basic C. magic D. device
4. A. physical B. medical C. official D. critical

III. Choose the letter A, B, C, or D to indicate the correct answer to each of the following questions. (1,75 points)

5. The villagers are very eager to _____ their own customs and language.
A. landscape B. conserve C. permit D. discover
6. Minh asked me if I _____ Mount Fansipan.
A. knew B. know
C. would know D. will know
7. I can _____ the document into multiple languages to cater to global audience
A. copy B. translate C. look D. get
8. The hotel receptionist _____ spoke multiple languages helped us with directions
A. who B. when C. whose D. which
9. James is a photographer. He dives in the ocean to take pictures of _____ life
A. underwater B. inland C. mountainous D. volcanic
10. We visited a national park _____ is home to a variety of endangered species.
A. who B. which C. whose D. where
11. Mai wondered whether we _____ get access to the rainforest
A. may B. could C. shall D. will

IV. Read the following advertisement and choose the letter A, B, C, or D on your answer sheet to indicate the correct option that best fits each of the numbered blanks (0,75 point)

Job Opportunity

Do you speak English? Are you interested in technology? Would you like (1) _____ holiday job where you could meet people from all over the world? We are looking (2) _____ someone to work in a tech store during the holidays. No experience is necessary but you must be (3) _____ and helpful and have some interest in gadgets. Contact Mr. Smith at the Tech Store.

12. A. a B. an C. the D. Ø (no article)
13. A. for B. on C. at D. in
14. A. friend B. friendship C. friendliness D. friendly

C. Reading.

I. Read the following passage, then choose the correct answer to complete it. (1.25 points)

My tips to learn English well are not complicated. Firstly, I usually read stories and books (15) _____ English. Reading them helps me widen my vocabulary and understand the context where words are used. This way I can remember vocabulary longer and know (16) _____ to use the words correctly. (17) _____, to practice English grammar, I do lots of exercises from different grammar books with (18) _____ types of exercise. Thirdly, I take every opportunity to speak and write English because these are my weak points. That way I can not only enrich my English

skills but also enrich my knowledge of different cultures. My last tip is to be self-confident. Don't be afraid of making mistakes in the process of learning. These tips have helped me to (19) _____ a successful English learner.

- | | | | | |
|-----|------------|------------|-------------|--------------|
| 15. | A. in | B. on | C. at | D. under |
| 16. | A. what | B. how | C. why | D. where |
| 17. | A. Firstly | B. Second | C. Secondly | D. First |
| 18. | A. vary | B. variety | C. various | D. variously |
| 19. | A. become | B. get | C. increase | D. make |

II. Read the following passage and choose the letter A, B, C, or D to indicate the correct answer to each of the questions. (1.25 points)

Last week Nick and some of his classmates went to the countryside. They went to visit a farm of Nick's uncle.

They left early in the morning. Nick's uncle, Mr. Brown met them at the bus stop and took them to his farm. On the way, Uncle Brown showed them the field of wheat and vegetables where some **tractors** were running up and down, ploughing and breaking soil, distributing manure and planting potatoes.

After lunch, they all went for a walk. In the large yard of the farm, they saw some farm machines. Among them was the biggest machine which was called a combine harvester. They were told that this machine could cut and thresh corn at the same time.

In the afternoon, they went to the place where cattle such as horses, sheep and cows were raised. They were very excited to see how cows were milked by the workers there. Uncle Brown also spoke about many interesting things in the countryside. After having some fruits and cakes, they said goodbye and went home.

20. How did Nick and his classmates go to the countryside?
 A. On foot B. By car C. By motorbike D. By boat
21. Which machine could cut and thresh corn at the same time?
 A. Combine harvester. B. Farm machine.
 C. Tractor. D. None
22. The word "**tractor**" in the 2nd paragraph could be best replaced by _____.
 A. a name of a person B. an animal
 C. a kind of vegetables D. a kind of machine
23. Who milked cows on the farm?
 A. Uncle Brown. B. Nick. C. The workers. D. Nick's friends
24. Which of the following is NOT true?
 A. Nick and his classmates were very excited to see how cows were milked.
 B. A combine harvester was not in the large yard of the farm.
 C. They heard many interesting things about the countryside from Mr. Brown.
 D. There were a lot of animals on the farm.

25. What does the sign mean?



- A. You don't use phone while walking
 B. You should take your call outside
 C. You are allowed to use your cell phone silently
 D. You are not allowed to use cell phone here

26. What does the sign mean?



- A. You mustn't drive after drinking
 B. You shouldn't drive under the influence of drugs.
 C. You must be careful with drunk drivers.
 D. You should be careful because there is a pub ahead

27. What does the sign mean?



- A. The elevator is working.
- B. The elevator is broken.
- C. The elevator is full.
- D. You can go up.

VI. Mark the letter A, B, C, or D on your answer sheet to indicate the correct answer to the questions from 28 to 29.

28. Put the sentences (a-c) in the correct order, then fill in the blank to make a logical text.

Emma had always wanted to learn how to play the piano. One day, she finally signed up for lessons at the local music school. _____

- a. At first, it was difficult, and she struggled to remember the notes.
 - b. Her family gathered around to listen as she performed confidently at the school recital.
 - c. But with each practice session, her skills improved, and soon she could play her favorite song.
- A. b-c-a B. b-a-c C. a-c-b D. c-b-a

29. Choose the sentence that can end the text (in Question 28) most appropriately.

- A. By the end of the day, Emma felt so excited to share her discovery with her family.
- B. By the end of the night, she felt proud of her hard work and determination.
- C. Emma was so eager to see what other secrets the map might lead to.
- D. They laughed and took photos, ending their adventure with an unforgettable memory.

D. WRITING

Choose the letter A, B, C, or D to indicate the sentence that best combines each pair of sentences in the following questions. (0.5 point)

30. The music was very loud. We couldn't chat.

- A. The music was too loud for us to chat.
- B. The music was not loud enough for us to chat.
- C. The music was too loud for us to chat.
- D. The music was so loud for we couldn't chat.

31. The student is one of my classmates. You have just met his parents.

- A. The student whose parents is one of my classmates you have just met.
- B. The student who parents you have just met is one of my classmates.
- C. The student is one of my classmates whose parents you have just met.
- D. The student whose parents you have just met is one of my classmates.

32. You want to have perfect white teeth. You must brush your teeth regularly.

- A. If you want to have perfect white teeth, you must brush your teeth regularly.
- B. After you want to have perfect white teeth, you must brush your teeth regularly.
- C. Unless you want to have perfect white teeth, you must brush your teeth regularly.
- D. In case you want to have perfect white teeth, you must brush your teeth regularly.

33. The books are interesting. They are on the top of the shelf.

- A. The books are interesting which are on the top of the shelf.
- B. The books which are interesting on the top of the shelf.
- C. The books which are on the top of the shelf are interesting.
- D. The books for which are on the top of the shelf are interesting.

Mark the letter A, B, C or D to indicate the option that best completes each of the following exchanges.

34. "Wishing you good luck on your exam today!" - " _____ "
A. Thank you! I've been studying hard. B. Of course! I'll try my best.
C. That's fine. I will certainly do. D. I don't know how to prepare for it.
35. "Good luck with your presentation at the conference!" - " _____ "
A. I'm sorry. I can't do that.
B. No worries. I know what to do.
C. Thank you! I hope I can captivate the audience.
D. Thank you. I wish to see you again.
36. - **A:** I need to finish this report by tomorrow. - **B:** " _____ " The deadline is really close.
A. Let's take a small break. B. You must start working on it now.
C. I'm sorry about everything. D. Don't worry about me.

Four phrases/sentences have been removed from the text below. Choose the correct answer to complete the text. Write only the letter A-D in each blank.

English is a language spoken by billions of people across the globe. But how did it become so widespread? Let's explore!

(37) _____. Over centuries, due to exploration and colonization, English traveled the world with sailors, traders, and settlers. Countries like the United States, Canada, Australia, and India were once British colonies and adopted English as an official language, (38) _____.

Today, English isn't just spoken in former colonies. It's considered a global language, used in business, science, (39) _____. Many international organizations, like the United Nations, use English as their main language. (40) _____.

- A. or a language used for government and education
B. and communication between people from different countries
C. Even in countries where English isn't official, millions learn it to connect with the wider world
D. English originated in England, a small island nation in Europe

